
  

STARS OF THE WEEK 

 

Friday September 30th, 2016 

NOVEMBER 30TH 2018 

Dear Parents 

 
Thank you for all donations of bottles today for 
our tombola.  They’ve all been ticketed along 
with the chocolate so please come along 
tomorrow to try to win them!  Thank you to 
the parents who have been in to get these 2 
stalls ready – Claire, Ellie, Steph, Lucy, Becky. 
 
We hope you were pleased to receive your 
handwashing information and wipes.  The 
children have been using the special gel and 
glow torches and have been quite horrified as 
to how dirty their hands really are!  Please 
reinforce the message at home with washing 
before and after eating, when coming in from 
playing etc. We are also teaching the children 
to wash their hands very thoroughly - in 
between fingers and on front/back of hands.   
 

We had a lovely Christingle assembly this 
morning with Rev Helen and then the children 
made Christingles.  The service is on Sunday so 
do go along - it’s always lovely when the lights 
go out and the Christingles are lit. 
 
Thanks to another generous donation we now 
have £410 for lunchbox trolleys so will be 
ordering them this week - 2 for the upper 
school and 1 in the lower school - a huge thank 
you for your support with this. 
 

Best wishes                  Ruth Worswick 

Wrens - Elianna for lovely behaviour 
and such hard work. 

 
Robins – Tommy Lee for super 

listening and always giving his best. 
 

Nightingales - Caleb for his 
enthusiasm and giving every 

challenge a go. 
 

Woodpeckers – Emilia for her super 
learning behaviour and good 

humour. 
 

Hawks – Caden for showing 
exceptional values all the time. 

 
Owls – Scarlett for working super-

duper hard on her spellings. 

 

Letters/emails home this week: 

Bordon Library Reading Challenge 
Year 2 Multi-skills 

Choir Letter 
Head Lice Letter 

Christmas Production Letter 
 



 

 

 

DIARY DATES 
 

Friday November 30th - Mufti for Bottle Tombola 

Saturday December 1st – Christmas Fair 12-3pm 

Tuesday December 4th - Y5/6 dodgeball at Bohunt 

Monday December 17th – Play Rehearsal (pm) 

Tuesday December 18th – Performances in morning and 
evening 

Wednesday December 19th – Christmas Lunch  

Thursday December 20th – Carol Service at All Saints  

Thursday December 20th – Christmas Disco 

Monday December 24th – January 4th – Christmas Holidays 

Monday January 7th – INSET day 

Tuesday January 8th - First Day of Spring Term 

Friday January 11th - XXX House Mufti Day 

Wednesday January 30th – KS2 Concert trip 

Monday February 18th - Friday February 22nd Half Term 

Thursday February 28th - Bag2School 

Friday March 15th - Community Cream Tea 

Friday March 29th - Family BINGO 

Wednesday April 3rd - Easter Egg Hunt 

Friday April 5th - Cricket Taster Day 

Monday April 8th - Monday April 22nd - Easter Holidays 

Tuesday April 23rd - First Day of Summer Term 

Friday April 26th - XXX House Mufti Day 

Thursday/Friday June 27th/28th – INSET days 

Monday July 1st – INSET day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday October 14th 2016 

SEE YOU AT THE FAIR TOMORROW! 

QUIZ NIGHT 
 

We had another fun evening 
last Friday with Graeme and 
Amanda hosting our quiz night. 
Lots of tough questions, fun 
activities and crisp tasting to 
keep us on our toes.  Coupled 
with our usual delicious take 
aways and it was a great night.  
The teachers’ team narrowly 
held on to their title - but it 
went to a tie break again! 
Thank you FROTH.  
 

 

CHRISTMAS FAIR 
 

Don’t forget to come and help 
with the fair tomorrow.  It can be 

for set up, clearing away or 
running a stall.  Sheets to register 

are in the front entrance way.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

ADMISSIONS YR 2019 
 
  Admissions is now open for 
applications for YR Sept 2019. To 
apply please go to: 
www.hants.gov.uk/admissions 
The closing date is Tuesday 15th 
January 2019. 
 
 

http://www.hants.gov.uk/admissions


Winter Reading Challenge
Bordon Library 

1st December - 5th January

 It is open to children of all ages
 There is no need to register
 To join children simply need to visit the library to 

borrow their books and collect a sticker card 
 They get a sticker each time they read a book
 Finishers will receive a certificate and can lift the Lego 

trophy
 A “Smelly Christmas” treasure hunt will be running in 

the library throughout the reading challenge
 The Winter Reading Challenge is not a countywide 

scheme and only selected libraries are participating

For more information visit us in branch, email 
bordon.library@hants.gov.uk or visit Bordon Library on facebook

mailto:bordon.library@hants.gov.uk


 
21.11.18 

Dear parents, 

 

8 children in Y2 have been invited to take part in a Multiskills Tournament on Tuesday 4th 

December at The Holme Primary School.  This will take place in the afternoon and will 

finish at 3:30.   

As the children will already be at school there will be no need for transport but please 

collect children from the office at the later time of 3.30. 

Please make sure your child has their PE kit and water bottle in school. 

Please send your consent either by: 

- return email simply stating that you give consent and updating any medical details or 

contact phone numbers that have changed, or 

- printing out the reply slip below and returning to the office 

 Yours sincerely, 

Mrs Liversage 

_____________________________________________________ 

 I give permission for _______________________________ to attend the multiskills 

tournament at Holme on Tuesday 4th December. 

 Signed: _________________________________ 

Date: _______________ 

 



The Holme Church of England Primary School  
A Good Shepherd Trust Academy 

   

Openfields, Headley, Bordon, Hants GU35 8PQ 

Tel: 01428 714409 email: adminoffice@holme.goodshepherdtrust.org.uk 

 

29th November, 2018 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 12 Values of Christmas  

This year we will be telling the story of Christmas through our values.   

There will be three performances: one in the afternoon for parents/families with pre-school children 

and babies and an evening and a morning performance for adults and older children only.  Please do 

not bring young children or babies to the evening or morning performances. 

Our Fire Assessment only allows us to offer 127 seats per performance.  Therefore, initially we can 

only offer 1 ticket per family for the evening.  We can offer 2 per family for either of the daytime 

performances.  Spare tickets will be allocated through a lucky dip system in order to be fair to 

everyone.  

Tickets will cost £1.00 per ticket and to purchase them please send in a named envelope with the 

money and indicate which performance you would like (either print off the reply slip or write clearly 

on a piece of paper). We are not numbering the seats; seating will be on a first come basis and your 

ticket is also your raffle ticket.  You only need to return one slip per family, not per child. 

This year our Pupil Leaders have chosen RSPCA as the charity we will give all raffle monies to. 

If your child needs an outfit or to wear particular clothes, the class teacher will let you know.  We are 

sure you will enjoy the production; the children are enjoying the carols we’ve begun to practise! 

Best wishes 

 
 
 
Ruth Worswick 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

mailto:adminoffice@holme.goodshepherdtrust.org.uk


 
 

CHRISTMAS PRODUCTION 2018 

Date Number of seats Requested 

Monday December 17th at 1.30pm 
 
maximum of 2 (young children/babies welcome) 

Tuesday December 18th at 9.30am 
 
maximum of 2 (no young children/babies) 

Tuesday December 18th at 6.00 pm  
 
maximum of 1 (no young children/babies) 

Total Number of Seats  
 
maximum of 3 

I would like an extra evening ticket if possible Yes/No 

 

 

 

Signed……………………………..………………………    Child(ren)’s Name & Year Group…………………………………

  



   

 

            
            
                     Wednesday 27th November 2018  
 
 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
 
It has been noticed that there is an outbreak of head lice in the school. Therefore we would 
ask that you check your child’s hair to avoid further infestation.  Please remember that after 
treating the hair it should be nit combed daily for 10 days, after which a 2nd application 
should be applied to ensure the eggs are terminated. 
 
If all parents do not follow these instruction head lice will constantly reoccur. 
 
Please make sure your child’s hair is tied up at all times. 
 
 
 
Regards. 
 
 
School Office 



Reverse Advent calendar 

 
Over Advent please donate food to go towards the Headley 

Down food bank. This will start on the 1st of December.  

Reverse Advent calendars are when you give something 

instead of people giving things to you.  

 

 

 

 

Please donate outside the office in the cubby holes where we 

have set up the school Advent calendar.   

John, Chloe, Scarlett and Joseph 



                                  

Dear Parents  

Over the Christmas period, the school choir have 3 events at which we have been asked to perform. 

1. Saturday 1st December. 

The choir have been asked to sing a selection of songs at the School Christmas Fair. We will 

meet in the school hall at 1pm. 

 

2. Saturday 8th December 

The school choir have been invited to participate in the Headley Village Christmas Concert 

on Saturday 8th December 2018 starting at 6.30 pm. This is exciting opportunity for us to 

perform and also to contribute to our local community. Mrs Hoe and Miss Lawrance will be 

attending the concert and organising the choir.  

 

Please could a parent come along with their child and stay throughout the concert. The 

children are performing in the first half and could leave in the interval if necessary. We have 

been told that the concert will finish at approximately 9pm. Pupils should wear smart school 

uniform with a school jumper or cardigan and a small amount of festive sparkle! Concert 

tickets cost £6 for adults and £3 for children and include mulled wine and mince pies. 

 

Can you please let us know if your child will be attending the concert by responding to the 

email. 

 

3. Thursday 20th December 

The Choir have been invited to sing at Green Gables nursing home in Grayshott on Thursday 

20th December in the afternoon. They will be travelling in the school mini bus and will return 

back to school in time for the end of the day. 

Please could we have a £1.00 contribution towards the mini bus in a named envelope by 

Wednesday 19th December. 

 

Kind Regards 

Mrs Hoe and Miss Lawrance  



 

 

 

 

easthants.fss@hants.gov.uk

 


